
MESSAGES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB SEPTEMBER 1995 

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

Dear UWC Friends: 

I want to welcome all returning members and those who are new to the campus. I expect that the many interest groups 
and events will give women the outlets and opportunities to make new friends, connect to the University, and 
volunteer your capabilities to worthwhile pr~jects. 

I am following in the footsteps of some splendid women and hope that I will add to this long strand of very cultured 
pearls. Many of those associated with the University Women's Club have met and talked at various times during the 
summer to plan for this coming academic year. Exciting ideas have been flowing fast and I anticipate all of you being 
able to participate in a number of activities this year. 

Summer usually moves past faster than we would like, but I hope you had some pleasant weeks and feel relaxed and 
renewed. The Fall activities begin with the Membership reception on Monday, September 18th at the UMC at 11:30 
a.m. I look forward to talking to all of you as you sign up for activities and relate some of your summer experiences. 

Caryl Kassoy 
UWC President 1995-96 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP RECEPTION 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 1995 

The University Women's Club has moved the 
Annual Fall Membership Event from the Koenig 
Alumni Center to the larger facilities of the UMC. 
Last year the interest in the club swelled the ranks 
of those in attendance to 312 making conditions at 
beautiful Koenig overly nowded and parking 
unbearable. After many years of rising attendance it 
was with deep regret and a fond farewell that the 
board agreed that new facilities would be sought for 
this year's function. An extensive search brought 
the University Women's Club to the UMC where 
the expanded needs were met with a generou s 
meeting space and parking in the University Garage. 

This year, beginning at I I :30 a.m., Interest and 
Service Groups will have information on display in 
a spacious area set apart from the dining facilities. 
A table for each interest gro1.1p will be staffed by a 

current member of that group for information 
sharing, questions and short discussions. The 
University Women's Club members and potential 
new members are encouraged to sign up for the 
groups that interest them and to identify and enjoy 
others who have similar interests . 

Karen Diamond and Toni Smokier are now taking 
reservations for the sit-down luncheon which will 
be served at 12: 15 p.m. Reservations may be made 
by telephone or premailing of your 1995-96 dues 
check no later than September 13, I 995. Seating 
the day of the event will be made on a first­
come/first-serve basis. You can sign in at the 
reserv ation table before moving into the Interest 
Group/Service Project area. The luncheon will end 
promptly at 1:30 p.m. 
For reservations: Call 
Toni Smokier 440-4877 
e-mail address: 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 
Karen Diamond 939-8656 



Traditionally this luncheon has been free but with 
expenses at an all-time high, a voluntary donation 
to help defray the cost of the luncheon would be 
greatly appreciated. 

uwc 1995-96 PROGRAM 

FALL MEMBERSHIP RECEPTION 
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 18, 1995 

UMC BALLROOM 

WINTER PARTY 
FRIDAY DECEMBER 1, 1995 

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM 
FRIDAY FEBRUARY 2, 1996 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAM 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES 

OCTOBER I 0, 1995 

NOVEMBER 14, 1995 

FEBRUARY 13, 1996 

MARCH 12, 1996 

LECTURE LUNCHEONS 1995-96 

October 10, 1995 
Silvia Pettem is an author and writer of books and 
articles on Boulder County history. Her most 
recent book is Boulder: Erol111io11 of a Cily. In 
progress is a biography of Mary Rippon, CU's first 
woman professor. Ms. Pettem will entertain us 
with a lecture and slide show highlighting not only 
Boulder but UCB and tantalize us with interesting 
facts about our own Mary Rippon. 

November 14, 1995 
Frenchmen are fun and Julia Frey brings Toulouse­
Lautrec to life with her 1994 award winning book 
called "Toulouse-Lawrec, A Life" Biography of: 
La111rec. Julia is the 1994 winner of the PEN 
WEST prize for best biography and her book was 
cited as one of the best books of 1994 by 
Publisher's Weekly. What better way to spend a 
couple of hours than with an interesting book, a 
Frenchman and a bowl of onion soup. 

February 13, 1996 
If you think of radio drama as a bygone art , think again . 
Contemporary playwrights still write for the radio--and 
with wondrous results, as Elissa S. Guralnick, Co-director 
of the University Writing Program will co ntend in her 
talk, Words on Air. 

Coauthor of two children's books, The Weighty Words 
Book and 7Jie Stolen Appaloosa , as well as trade books 
on cancer, coping with serious illness, 
aging, and estate planning, Ms. Guralnick has recently 
completed Sight Unseen: Beckett, Pinter, Stoppard, and 
Other Contemporary Dramatists on Radio, published by 
Ohio University Press. 

March 12, 1996 
If you would like to learn more about "American 
Foreign Policy after the Cold War", Robert 
Schulzinger of the History Department will give 
you that chance. An excellent teacher, prolific 
writer and much sought after lecturer, Mr. 
Schulzinger will be on hand to bring the UWC up 
to speed. His history of the war in Vietnam will 
appear later this year published by Oxford Press. 

The Lecture-Luncheon Series will be 11:30 a.m. to 
1 :30 p .m. on the given dates in the Aspen Room 
(Rooms 215-216) of the UMC. Reservations are 
required and series tickets are available. Price for 
individual lecture-luncheons is $9.00 which includes 
luncheon and tip, and series tickets are $36.00. For 
further information, please contact Toni Smokier at 
440-4877 or e-mail address: 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 
For reservations: Call 
Toni Smokier 440-4877 
e-mail address: 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 
or 
Karen Diamond 939 -8656 



E-MAIL 

In an attempt to help keep mailing costs down, 
Marcia Elwood is requesting that you send her your 
e-mail address if you have access to one. There will 
be an e-mail list published and used for information 
sharing. The e-mail addresses will be listed on a 
separate page of this year's membership booklet. 
Please send your e-mail address to Marcia Elwood: 
Elwood@spot.colorado.edu 

NOTE: Messa~es will be published once a 
month. If you have something you would like 
included in the Newsletter, please put it in 
writing and send to Susan Thomas, Messa~es 
Newsletter Editor, 47 41 Chatham Street, 
Boulder 80301, to be received by the 
15th of the month preceding 
publication. Unfor tunately, information 
over the phone cannot be accepted. However I 
can receive e-mail at: 

Thomas@alcor.colorado.edu 

SCHOLARSHIP 

Imagine being twenty-four, divorced, with two 
children. To that add being a full-time student in 
UCB, juggling dayca re, and perhaps working part 
time. Impo ssible as it ma y sound, more and more 
women's lives mirror this scenario . Nothing come s 
easy for these women including the roof over their 
heads, the diapers on the baby's bottom or the gas 
in the broken-down car. Many times the gift of a 
scholar ship makes the differen ce between staying in 
schoo l or a life of waiting tables . 

Won't you please consider increasing your 
sc holar ship donation this year? We give 
scholarships to deserving women chosen by a merit 
selection pro cess by UWC members. He lp UWC 
increa se funding of scholar ships with an increase in 
your donation. Just a small donation of $10.00 a 
month can make the diff erence to a woman less 
fortunat e than ourse lves. Checks should be made 
payable to Uruversi ty Women's Club and designate 
on the face of the check "Scho larship Fund". Send 
them to the Treasurer, Ellen Gille, 1730 
Ithaca Drive, Boulder, CO 80303 

NEW PROJECT 

The 94-95 Executive Board established a new fundraiser 
to support our philanthropic activities: 
A Book Sale/Fair. The exact nature of this event has not 
been determined. Beverly Irons will chair the committee 
established to explore our options, and organize the sale. 
There will be a sign-up sheet at the September 
Membership Luncheon for Club members who would like 
to join this group. Please call Beverly to volunteer or 
share your ideas about this exciting new event (449-6560). 

TO DA TE, THE FOLLOWING ARE TIMES 
AND PLACES FOR INTEREST GROUP 
MEETINGS: 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 Musjc Group the first 
meeting of the year will be held at 7:45 p.m. at Maria 
Rogers' home, 505 Kalmia. The group will meet once a 
month on the second Monday of the month at members 
homes. For further information call, 

Maria Rogers 447 -2840 
Nurit Wolf 443-7958 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 uwc Investment 
~ will meet at 9 :00 a.m. at members homes. 
However, at this time location has not been set so if you 
are interested, call Janet Nuzum at 530-7093. 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 26 Tea and Travel will 
meet at 1:30 p.m. at Claudine Garby's , 3890 Armer 
Drive . Ginny Ros s will talk about her recent trip to 
Provence, Fran ce and her cruise of the Mediterranean. This 
group will meet monthly on the fourth Tuesday of the 
month at members homes. For further information, call 

Ginny Ross 442-6014 
Claudine Garby 499-4062 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 28 Art Forum will 
have their first meeting at the home of Boyce Sher , 2161 
Jonathan Place to brainstorm and plan the year's activitie s. 
All are welcome and needed to make this successful. Call 
Boyce at 449-9092 for direction s. 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 12 Book Djscussjon, 
Evenin~ will meet at 7:45 p.m. at Caryl Kassoy's home, 
2000 Kohler. The book to be discussed will be Amazing 
Traveler, Isabella Bird by Evelyn Kaye. For further 
information, call Diana Beers at 494-9017 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 
There are a number of groups that have not been 
listed at this time that will have sign-up shee ts at 
the Fall Membership Reception. However, some of 
the Interest Groups we've had in the past have not 



had the response hoped for and may have to be 
discontinued for lack of interes t and/or coordinators. 
At this time we need coordinators for: 

Handicrafts and Sewing 
Interior Design 
Culture Vultures 
Writing and Authorship 
Going Places 

We would really like to keep the se groups going. 
Some of the m requir e very little effort on the part of 
a coordinator as an organizational get-together 
usually starts the ball rolling. If someone is 
willing to head any of these groups or host an 
organizational meeting, call Boyce Sher at 449-
9092 so we can put out a sig n-up sheet at the 
Membership Reception. 

COTTAGE NO. I FUND RAISING UPDATE 

Many, Many thanks to the following member s who have 
already made a co ntribution to this important CU 
Prc~ject! ! ! 

We now have $9.385 toward our $25,000 goal for the 
University Women's Club. As the new school year 

begins, please consider helping the club reach this goal. 
Any amount will be greatly apprec iated. 

The following list of current contribu ters to the 
Cottage No. I Fund includes money from the 
Student Loan Fund account and individual donations 
to the Helen Carpenter Memorial Fund. 

Gifts to the UWC Cottage No. I Renovation Fund as of August 15, 1995 

Judith E.N. Albino Edith I. Morris 
(in honor of her mother. Rhd1a Pope) 

Mrs. John W. Bartram 
Rhoda Nozik 
Janet Nuzum 

Carol Bowman 
Edith Dell'Apa 
Maurine Eaton 
Claudine M. Garby 
Rachel Homer 
Cicely Kane 
Laura King 
Venita Kruse 
Sara Michl 

TOTAL: 

Katherine Alexander 
Laura Biggs 
Peggy Earnest 
Diane Furphy 
June Krantz 
Marilyn Pelzer 

TOTAL: 

Shaun Pardini 
Marianne Pfaff 
Cynthia Schultz 
Heather southwick 
Ruth J. Warkentin 
Helen Wasley 
Florence White 
University Women's Club 

Contributions Made In Honor of Helen Carpenter to UWC 

Mary Richardson 
Rocky Mt. College Placement 
Elizabeth Taylor 
Helen Wasley 
Judith Witmer 
Ruth Yearns 

TOTAL UWC CONTRIBUTION TO COTTAGE FUND (TO DATE) : 

$8,645 

$ 500 

$9 , I 45 



For those of you who may have missed the information published in our May issue about Cottage No. I, and why it 
is imp ortant to the UWC to be involved in the Renovation Proj ec t, we are once again encl osing a separat e sheet that 
de tail s the history of the co ttag e and a form to includ e with your contribution. Th e Fund Driv e will end in Dece mber 
and we have a way to go in order to reach our goal. So rememb er, a contribution in any amount is welcom e. Plea se 
use encl ose d form for your TAX DEDUCTIBLE gift as soon as possibl e . 

UWC BOARD MEMBERS 

PRESIDENT ....... ... .......... ..... .... ....... CARYL KASSOY 
SECRETARY .... ............ ...... ...... .. JOAN LEE MIKULAS 
TREASURER ............... ..... ..... .... .. ....... ELLEN GILLE 
HISTORIAN .... ........ ... ......... ..... ... MARILYN PELTZER 
BOOK FAIR ... ..... ...... .... ......... ........ . BEYERL Y IRONS 
COTTAGE NO. J REP .......................... .JANET NUZUM 
HOSPITALITY ....... ...... ....... ............. . BRENDA GEERS 
INTEREST GROUPS ... ....... ............. ...... .. BOYCE SHER 
MAILING ... .... ...... .. .......... ... ... .... .. HATTIE BARTRAM 
MEMBERSHIP .. .... ........ .... .... ..... .... MARC IA ELWOOD 
MESSAGES . ........ ................ ......... ... SUSAN THOMAS 
MUSIC PROGRAM ..... ..... .... .......... .... ELOISE PEL TON 
PROGRAM ....... ..... ..... ..................... TONI SMOKLER 
SERVICE PROJECTS .......... .... ....... CLAUDINE GARBY 
PUBLICITY ... ........................... STEPHANIE COROTIS 
SCHOLARSHIP ............. .............. DEBORAH TAYLOR 
TELEPHONE TREE ............ TERRJ SANDOVAL-ARAGON 
PAST PRESIDE NT ..... ....... .............. KAREN DIAMOND 

UWC EXEC UTIV E BOARIJ 1996-97 
PRESIDENT -ELECT ............. ........ TONI SMOKLER 
SECRETARY-ELECT ....... ......... JOA NN CRANDALL 
TREASURER -ELECT.... .. .... IMELDA HERMES 



This rendering of Cottage No. 1 by UWC member, artist Lillian Kennedy, is used by the CU Foundation in 
furthering the renovation project. 

Since its construction in 1884, Cottage No. 1 has served as a gathering place for women. During the pioneer 
days of the University, the Cottage provided sleeping rooms for twelve women students, a bath, and an office 
for the chaperone. In 1902, Mary Elwell (later Mrs. Fred Folsom) described her life in the dormitory: "We had to 
furnish our own rooms. The only thing in them was a small stove for heat and to give us hot water. The 
University furnished a boy to carry wood and coal to the doors of our rooms ... 111ere was only one entertain­
ing room, and it was very small. We used to fight to see who would get the room for the evening." At that time, 
the Women's League and the YWCA also used the Cottage and were soon joined by the Dean of Women who 
both worked and resided there . In 1924, the Cottage was renovated and became known as the Women's Build­
ing. It continued to serve as the only dormitory for women until the completion in 1934 of a larger women 's 
residence hall. Since the 1930's, the Cottage has served as a center for various academic and administrative 
activities and is today the home of the Women Studies Program. 

UWC has been supporting the efforts to renovate the Cottage since the announcement in 1992 that funds would 
have to be raised for serious corrective construction to insure a future for the building. Recently, a major contri­
bution to the project was made by Commander James A. Woodruff, Jr., and that generous gift in honor of his 
deceased wife has resulted in the decision to name the cottage, "111e Hazel Gates Woodruff Cottage for Women 
Studies". 

Cottage No. 1, with its beautiful Victorian detailing, is certainly one of the most histori.cally significant struc­
tures on the Boulder campus and is an important reminder to us all of the more than a century-long presence of 
women at the University of Colorado. 



COTTAGE NUMBER ONE RENOVATION PROJECT 

During its 76-year history, the University Women's Club has supported the University during many times of 
urgent need. Macky Auditorium, the CU Libraries, Wardenburg, the Alumni Center, as well as our own schol­
arships and loans, are programs that have benefited from UWC financial support. Since 1992, the UWC has 
participated in plans to rescue and preserve the 1884 site of the first women's dormitory. The CU Foundation 
must succeed in securing gifts and pledges of one million dollars by the end of 1995 to ensure that the project 
goes forward. 

In February, 1995, the UWC Board voted to offer our membership the opportunity to participate in raising a 
targeted amount of $25,000 toward that goal. By reaching this target, we expect to be able to name some portion 
of the building. We ask each UWC member to make a gift or pledge. A $100 gift per family would allow us to 
meet our goal, but we welcome contributions in any amount. The CU Foundation will keep track of Club 
member s' contributions and will mail acknowledgements to each contributor. If you have questions, please call 
Anne Marie Kemp at the Foundation Office (492-7889). 

0 ~--------- ------------------------------------------------- -------------------------------------- -----------------------------------------------

To ensure proper crediting of your TAX DEDUCTIBLE gift, please return this form to Cottage Renovation 
Fund, Arts and Sciences Development Office, P.O. Box 1140, Boulder, CO 80306. 

UWC Member Name ____________________ _ 

Phone Number ___ _______ _ 

Address _________________________ _ 

Enclosed is my gift of$. __ _, payable to the CU Foundation for the University Women's Club 
Cottage Renovation Fund. 

My corporate matching gift form is enclosed. 

I would like to pledge $ __ . Please contact me to arrange payment of my pledge in installments. 

I would like to contribute$ __ · _ through payroll deduction. Please contact me to arrange this. 

Please send information about bequests and gift planning opportunities. 

Please charge my gift to ___ VISA __ MasterCard __ American Express. 
(Indicate if this is a pledge to be charged over months, and, if so, how many months.) 

Card Number ____________ _______ Expiration Date _____ _ 

Signature ___________ ____ _____ _ 



UWC Membership Form 1994-95 

Name ________________ _ Telephone __________ _ 

e-mail ___________ _ 
Address _________________ _ 

_______ I am enclosing my dues of $20. I am a (new/returning) member . (circle one) 

_______ I am intt:'rested in helping women through the UWC Scholars hip Program and am enclosing 
a donatilln of$. _____ _ 
Please make one check payable to UWC. 

This is the name and address of someone I know who might be interested in joining the Univers ity Women's Club: 

If you have que stions about eligibility for membership , Call Membership Chair, Marcia Elwood, 449-2611. 

Bring this form and your due s to the Fall Membership Reception or mail to Marcia Elwood, 5412 White Place, 
Boulder, CO 80303 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB OF THE 
UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 
5412 WHITE PLACE 
BOULDER, CO 80303-1227 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

BULK RATE 
U.S . Postage 

PAID 
Boulder, CO 80302 

Permit No. 115 



MESSAGES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB OCTOBER 1995 

BOUlOt~ 

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

Dear UWC Friends, 

A great deal of work has been accomplished this past month. Our treasurer, Ellen Gille, analyzed the Club's 
finances and created a budget for the 1995-96 year, which the board approved at it's meeting, September 5. Marcia 
Elwood is assembling our membership list and will soon print our new membership directory. Susan Thomas, 
by the time you read this, will have edited the first two newslett ers and Hattie Bartram, who has mastered the bulk 
mail rules and regulations (no easy task), will have gotten the newsletters on their way to your mailboxes. 
As the Boulder Daily Camera printed our membership event information, we know that Stephanie Corotis was 
successful with her contacts at the newspaper. Boyce Sher and Toni Smokier worked diligently on a most 
important aspect of the Fall Membership Event--highlighting the interest groups, making sure every group was 
represented. And Claudine Garby updated the information for our service project s. Many thank s to all of these 
women for their efforts and expertise as the new academic year begins. We will read about other board member s in the 
future. 

I hope that many of you will join me on October IO, for our first Lecture Luncheon of the year. Author Sylvia 
Pettem will be the spea ker. Please contact Toni Smokier (440-4877) to make a reservation. 

The UWC will host a winter dinn er/dance on Decembe r 1st. I will soon be gathering a group of people together to 
plan this event and would he pleased to know if you would enjoy participating. I encourage you to telephone me if 
you are interested ( 494-9017) 

The CU Foun dation co ntinue s to accept contributio ns (until December 3 I st) for the renovation of the Women's 
Cottage. l urge you to mak e a con tribution to this worthwhile proje-:t. We each have the opportunity to make a 
sign ificant impact on the su-:cess of this pnlject. We will be able to take pride in the restoration of an historic CU 
building. Thank you in advance ti.lr your support. 

Since our Fall Membership Event is happening September 18, after the deadline of this Newsletter, we can't report on 
it's success, but I know if we see all of you there it will be a success, anu I'm looking forward to it! 

Cary I Kassoy 
UWC President 1995-96 



uwc 1995-96 PROGRA~t 

WINTER PARTY 
FRIDAY DECEMBER 1, 1995 

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM 
FRJDAYFEBRUARY2, 1996 

SPRJNG FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 19% 

HONORS PROGRAM 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

LECTURE LU:\CHEO:\ SEIHES 

OCTOBER JO, 1995 

NOVEMBER 14, 1995 

FEBRUARY 13, 1996 

MARCH 12, 1996 

LECTURE LU'.\CHEO,\S 1995-96 

October 10, 1995 
Silvia Pettem is an author and writer of books and 
articles on Boulder County history. Her most n:ecnt 
book is Boulder: fl'(>/11/icm of a City. In progrc~, is a 
biography of Mary Rippon, cu·~ fir~t woman 
professor . Ms. Pettcm will c11tcrtain us with a lecture 
and slide show highl igh ting 1w1 only Boulder but UCB 
and tantalize us with interesting facts about our own 
Mary Rippon. Reservations an.: required . Ind ividual 
lecture/luncheons S9.00; series $36.00. Includes 
leetun.:, lunch and tip. Call Toni Smokier 440-4877 
or e-mail: smokh.:r@spot.co1orado. c:du. NO LATER 
THA~ ~00,\ OF OCTOBER 5. 

1995-1996 UWC SERVICE PROJECTS 

Bookfinders, Campus Libraries: Volunteers 
are needed to help stud ents find books and to assist 
in the Referen ce Department for two hour stint s per 
week. New volunteers will be trained by 
experienced workers. Contact: Anne Goodnow, 
447-0074; Nancy Mccaffrey, 442-1252 
Boulder Museum of History: The last 
private historical mu se um in a major city on the 
front range, it is located in historic Harbeck House. 
Its mission is to co llect and preserv e artifacts from 

Boulder's past. Volunteers may choose from a wide 
variety of al.'.livities ranging from guiding visitors 
to helping with the annual summer Victorian Fair. 
Contact: Wendy Gordon, 449-3464; Ginnie Ros s, 
442-6014. 
Boulder Valley Schools: They can use your 
help whether it's with individual instru ction or with 
a special event (e.g., Historical Day, Science Fair, 
etc.) Contact: Jackie Webb, 447-5112 
Chautauqua Archives and Gift Shop: 
Volunteers are needed to assist in the archives at 
Chautauqua Park and to work in the Gift Shop. 
Sales will benefit the Chautauqua Association. 
Contact: Eloise Pelton, 444-8085. 
Colorado Shakespeare Festival Guild: A 
helping haml 1s net:ded to work with suc h tasks as 
"phonn e" banl,,s, greeters, ushers, distributing 
literatur e. eh.'. Member ship in the Guild is nice but 
NOT a requm:!ment. Contact: CSFG, 440-6868. 
The Colorado Cuuk Book: This 1s a 
funJraiser whid1 provides financial assistan ce to the 
Univers ity Librnnes. Volunteers are needed for 
sales promotion and marketing. Contact: She1yl 
Kuempel, 494 -6370 (H) or 492-8275 (W). 
Cottage Number One: Volunteers are needed at 
this time to assist in identifying financial donors, 
to donate money if possible, and to raise 
community awareness of the renovtion plans for 
C.U.'s first Women's Dorm. Contact: Janet 
Nuzum, 530- 7093 
Meals On Wheels: This national organization 
takes meals to people unable to cook for 
them selves. Voluntee rs are needed to bake cookies 
once a month . The cookies are to be del ivered to 
the k11chen Df tht: Senior Center at 9th and 
Arapahoe before 10:30 a.m. on the last Wednesday 
of the month. Con tact: Francie Phillips, 441-
3908 
Public Srhoo ls ' Vision and Hearing 
Screening: The Department of Health net:ds 
volunteers to ,,ork in the schools to help with 
vision and hearing scree ning. Contact: Virginia 
Lundell , 443 -266-k 
Radio Reading Service of the Rockies: 
A private non -pro fit corpora tion established in 

1990, thi s is a c los ed-circuit reading and 
information service for Colorado's blind, visually 
impair ed, and print-handicapped. Volunteers tap e 
variou s printed materials for broadcasting on 
KRMH, Channel Six's SAP frequency. Contact: 
David Dawson or AnnetteMai land, 786-7777. 
Wardenberg Student Health Center: 
Volunt eers will work in the Women's Health Care 
Center and in the Community Health Office. They 



answer phones, work at the reception desk, and 
generally help students. Contact: Jane Jenkins, 
492-5101. 
Women of the West Museum: All kinds of 
help is needed to found a new museum. This is an 
exciting opportunity to be a founder! Contributions 
may be sent to the Museum of the West, 250 
Bristlecone, Boulder, 80304. Contact: Bev Irons, 
449-6560. 

INTEREST GROUPS 

Art Forum will meet in October, probably on 
Thursday the 12th. If unable to attend the 
organizational meeting on Thursday, September 28th 
at 9:30 a.m., at Boyce Sher's home, please call her 
for details. 449-9092. 

Book Discussion. Evenin~ will meet at 7:45 p.m. al 
Caryl Kassoy's home, 2000 Kohler. The book 10 be 
discussed will be A11w::i11g Tra1·eler, Jsabf'lla Bird by 
Evelyn Kaye. For further information, call Diana 
Beers at 494-9017. 

C.U. Couples Brid~e will meet monthly at members 
homes. The first meeting is October 20 at the home of 
Edie Schiffman, 490 Erie Drive. 

French Conversation Group meets Wetlnesdays at 
members homes at 12:15 p.m. For more information, 
call Carol Kent at 443-2207. 
NOTE: Carol Kent's phone number in the Boulder 
phone book is listed under Thomas B. Kent. Her son 
Tom's number is at the same address and is listed 
directly below. People have tried to reach her at Tom's 
number and she requests that only the number 443-
2207 be used. 
'Il1anks. 

UWC Investment Club will meet at 9:00 a.m. at 
members homes. However, at this time, day and 
location have not been set so if you are interested, call 
Janet Nuzum at 530-7093. 

Music Group will meet on Monday, October 9 at Eve 
Geltman's home. 340 19th Street at 7:45 p.m. For 
further information please call, Maria Rogers 447-2840 
or Nurit Wolf 443-7958. 

Walking Group, easy will meet every Tuesday at 9:00 
a.m. at Viele Lake at the middle parking lot on 
Gillaspie Drive. These walks last up to one hour with 
very little elevation gain. Phone Gertie Phelps at 499-
1718. 

Walking Group, moderate to strenuous, meets on Friday 
at 9:00 a.m. Currently they meet at the ranger station 
at Chautauqua Park, but locations will vary. For 
information, call Martha Jones 4990-0788. 

NORLIN LIBRARY BOOKFINDERS - A 
Report on a Service Pr~ject 

In the early 70's a University Women's Club member, 
Sheryl Kuempel, saw the need for extra help to 
students in Norlin Library and started a program to 
recruit volunteers from the UWC. One of the first 
projects was initiated by Jean Clark and Jean Loeftler--a 
service of the Reference Department which they called 
"Bookfinders". From that time, spring and fall, based 
at a desk near the entrance to the 3rd floor stacks in 
Norlin, book finders have helped students and other 
libra1y users to locate books and library facilities in the 
University. In recent years, book finders have had to 
expand their expertise by learning how to use CARL 
and CH !NOOK and assist the students to access other 
computerized library systems. Their help is especially 
appreciated by foreign students and visiting faculty, as 
well as Boulder citizens. Bookfind~rs are people who 
enjoy books and students; each day is different. 

Volunteers are always needed!! A bookfinder usually 
works a two-hour shift (sometimes longer on a busy 
day)--morning or afternoon--one day a week during the 
fall and spring semesters. New volunteers are trained 
by experienced volunteers with additional help from the 
Reference staff when needed. If you are interested in 
working as a bookfinder, please call one of the two 
people coordinating the schedule for the fall semester: 
Nancy McCaffrey - 442-1252 or Anne Goodnow -
447-0074. 

Many thank., to the 1994/95 bookfinders: Rita Adams, 
Yardley Beers, Sylvia Campbell, Miki Chapin, Jean 
Clark, Betty Garoner, Anne Goodnow, Venita Kruse, 
Barbara Lahey , Grace Lewis, Mary Lind, Larry 
Matarrese, NallL')' McCaffrey, Nancy Rost, Sallie 
Ruhnka, B.irhara Tamplin, Denise Wallbank, Mary 
Jean Willis and Vickie Winston; and to the 
wonderfully supportive staff in the Reference 
Department: Ruth Carol Cushman, Sheryl Horner, 
Lori Arp anti Meredith Callahan. 
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We have reached 33% of our goo! 
of $25,000. 

·---------- ________ .., __ - - - --

In February, 1995, the UWC Board vote d to o ffer our membership the opportunity to participate in raising a targeted 
amount of $25,000 towar d the Cottage No. l goal of one million by the end of 1995. By reaching this target we 
expect to be abl e to name some portion of the building. We ask each UWC member to make a gift or pledg e. A $100 
gift per family would allow us to meet our goal, but we welcome contr ibutions in any amount. The CU Foundation 
will keep tra ck of Club members' cont ributi ons and will mail acknowledgements to each co ntribu tor. If you have 
questions, please call Anne Marie Kemp at the Founda tion Office (492-7889). 

To ensure prop er crediting of your TAX DEDUCTIBLE gift, please return this form to Cottage Renovation Fund, 
Arts and Sciences Development Office, P.O. Box 1140, Boulder, CO 80306. 

UWC Member Name _________________ _______ ___ _ 

Addre ss, _ __ _________________ ___ __________ _ 

Phone Number ____ ___________ _ 

Enclosed is my gift of$. ___ ___ , payable to the CU FoumJation for the University Women 's Club 

Cottage Renovati on Fund. 

I would like to pledg e $. _ __ ____ Please contact me to arrange payment of my pledge in installments. 

Pleas e send inform ation about bequests and gift planning opportunities. 

Please charge my gift to __ VISA __ MasterCard __ Am erican Express. 
(Indi ca te if this is a pledg e to be charged over months , and, if so, how many month s.) 

Card Numb er _____________ ____ Expiration Date _________ _ 

Signature ___ _________________ ___ ____ ____ _ 



GIFTS TO COTTAGE NO. I FUND FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 

Carol A. Born Alice Doyle 
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PRESIDENT.. ................... ... ......... CARYL KASSOY 
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Caryl Kassoy Rose Khubchandani 

NOTE: Messa~es will be published once a 
month. If you have something you would like 
included in the Newsletter, please put it in 
writing and send to Susan Thomas. Messues 
Newsletter Editor, 4741 Chatham Street, 
Boulder 80301, to be received by the 
15th of the month preceding 
publication. Unfortunately, information 
over the phone cannot be accepted. However I 
can receive e-mail at: 

Tbomas@alcor.coloraclo.edu 
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_______ I am interested in helping women through the UWC Scholarship Program and am enclosing 
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Please make one check payable to UWC. 

This is the name and address of someone I know who might be interest ed in joining the University Women's Club: 

lf you have questions about eligibility fix memb ership. Call Membership Chair, Marcia Elw<.:x.)d, 449- 26 I I. 
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MESSAGES 

lJ1,.,1VERSITY WO~IEN'S CLUB J )I .. Cf~ffif.R 1995 

1HE lJ~UVERSITY OF COLORAOO AT BOULDER 

Dear lT\VC Friends: 

On November 1, I attended (along with 350 other women, including some from the l'WC) the first Boulder luncheon of the 
Women's Federation of Colorado. As the organizalion presents itself, .. the Women's Federation of Colorado was conceived 
as a statewide foundation in 1986 to develop resources and prm-ide support for endearnrs that promote the full participation 
of women and girls in society. Since its inception, more that $1.6 million ha,·e been granted to community-based 
organiz.ations that help women and girls throughout Colorado become economically secure." I write about this because I 
have been very impressed by the excellent work being done by another organization focused on the support of women 
(although on a grander scale monetarily than ours). The main speaker at the luncheon was Laura Liswood, who has been 
known for more that 20 years as an author and nationally recognized speaker dealing with women in leadership roles in 
politics and business. She told of her experiences interviewing 15 female heads of state and showed a video (a short and 
long version) of her inteniews. The talk was very stimulating and exhilarating. I intend to keep an eye out in December for 
Ms Liswood' s recently published book, Women World leaders. In addition to the refreshing speech, four Boulder 
organizations were presenled with checks for their excellent programs for women. This e,·ent had an electrif}ing air, and I 
recommend it to you for next year when the Women's Foundation presents mt encore. 

Another fascinating presentation was recently given by Julia Frey at the LWC November lecture luncheon. (Some of us 
are probably eating too much at all of these bmcheons. I may finish this year looking different from when I began.) Julia 
gave us some insight into the life and work of Henri Toulouse-Lautrec. Her tribute to this creative and eccentric man was 
presented with slides and words beautifully woven together. I was captivated by Julia's "art" and hope to find time to tackle 
her book, Toulouse-Lautrec: A I.ife. Toni Smokier is to be complimented for her organizing this program. 

Beverly Irons and her committee are moving along a path that will lead to a new fwidraising event--a Book Fair;Sale to 
support women's scholarships. Don't throw away any books~ they all can be used down the road, 

Thank you to all women who have called to say that the Fashion Show is important for the funding of scholarships. We 
will have had a committee meeting by the time you read this. Please telephone me (494-9017) to work on this project. It 
\\ill be fun! 

Happy Holidays to you and your families! 

Caryl Kassoy 
llWCPresident 1995-96 



UWC 1 995-96 PROGRAM 

LYRIC fvIUSIC PROGRAM 
FRIDAY FEBRUARY 2, 1996 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAJ\-1 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES 

JANUARY 16, 1 996 
FEBRUARY 13, 199(> 

:t-.·IARCH 12, 1 <J<J6 

LECTURE LUNCHEONS t 995-96 

SPECIAL l..ECTIJRE LUNCHEON 

CHINA ... "The Conference" 
"'ith I.ea Handers and Friends 

TIJIBDAY 
JANUARY 16, 1996 
UMC ASPEN ROOM 

11:30 a.m. - l :00 p.m. 

Watch for additional information in the 
January issue of .Messages. 

.Make your reservations early as this will 
certainly be another sold out event! 

Tickets arc $9.00 

This is not one of the four-part 
Lecture/Luncheon Series 

Call Toni Smokier - 440-4877 
smoklert~spot.colorado.edu 

November Lecture/Luncheon Sold Out: It was literd.lly standing room only for Julia 
Frey's lecture on Toulouse-Lautrec. One could feel the excitement in the air as Ms 
Frey answered a be\'y of questions at the lecture's end. Fifty-four people were in 
attendance and no one wanted to leavel People were lined up to but her new book and 
Julia was kind enough to personalize and autograph each and even ' copy sold. 

Julia Frey 
Toulouse-Lautrec: A Life 

Published by Viking 
UWC Would like to thank Julia Frey for waiving her lecture fee and e~-tend her an 
in"itation to return at any time! 

~~-. .:;_~~ 



INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS 

Art Forum Group 
December 7 will be a special tour of the Leanin' Tree Museum of Western Art. After 
lunch we have the option to visit the Longmont Museum for the exhibit Frederick 
Remington: Illustrator of the Old West . lbis exhibit includes fifty illustrations from 
the pages of Harper's Weekly dating from 1885-1891. Call Boyce Sher (449-9092) for 
lunch reservations by Monday, December 4. We will meet at the north end of the 
K-Mart parking lot to carpool at 9:45 a.m. 

Book Discussion Group (Evening) 
The Evening Book Group will meet December 14 at 7:45 at Lois Llnsky's home, 1645 Bear 
Mountain Dr. (499-2689). Martha Andrews will review Shipping News by Annie Proulx. 
The January book will be The Stone Diaries by Carol Shields. 

Book Discussion Group (Afternoon) 
The Afternoon Book Group will not meet in December. The January book will be The 
Stone Diaries by Carol Shields at Sara l\'lichl's home, 501 Aurora, 2:00 p.m. 

CU Couples Bridge 
'Jbe next meeting will be December 15 at the home of Penny and Carl Kisslinger, 4165 
Caddo Pkwy. (-J.94-1834). 

Music Group 
The Music Group will meet December 11 at 7:45 p.m. at Barbara Klemme's home, 2090 
Hillsdale Cir. (499-6089). 

Dinner-Dance Club 
Enjoy dinner and ballroom dancing with the University Dinner-Dance Club at the 
lovely Boulder Country Club. Membership in the Dinner-Dance Club is $45.00 per 
couple for the 1995-96 season (four evenings) of dancing to live music. Guests are 
always welcome at $20.00 per couple, per dance. Dinner is served at 7:00 p.m. by the 
Boulder Country Club, with a choice between t,vo entrees, at $40.00 per couple, 
including tax and tip. Dancing is from 8:00 p.m. to 11 :00 p.m. Remaining dates for the 
1995-96 season are 
February 3, 1996 - Farl Lund Orchestra 
:March 16, 1996 - Hot Tomatoes Qµartet 
ReserYations are required and may be made by contacting Wayne or Llllian Robinson, 
4835 Durham Court, Boulder, CO 80301 - 5304171. 

Garden Club 
The UWC Garden Club will meet Wednesday, December 13 at the home of Pat Johnson, 8406 
Greenwood Drive, Niwot (652;0265). Lunch \"vill be served compliments of our hostes~. The 
program '"ill be given by Bern Neil, member of the Herb Society of America and 
founding member of the Denver Botanical Garden Auxiliary. Her program will be Holiday 
Herbs. RSVP to Pat for lunch a directions. 

Hiking Club (moderate to strenuous) 
On every Friday in December the University Women's Hiking Club will meet at the Open 
Space trailhead on the south side of Lee Hill Road, about half a mile west of Broadway . Our 



plan is to hike along some of the northern trails (Rabbit ~fountain, Wonderland Lake, etc. 
Those of you lh·ing in the north Boulder area, take note. Please join us '"ith ideas for good 
hikes on that side of town! Q_uestions? Call Martha Jones, 499-0788. 

Tea and Travel Group 
There will be no meeting in December or January. 

BOOK SALE IN OUR FUTURE 
A Book Sales to benefit the Scholarship Fund is being planned by Bev Irons and her 
committee. The most important goal now is to ask you to start collecting hardback and 
paperback books in all categories from your own library that you would be willing to 
donate. Please ask you friends and neighbors if they would help with this worthwhile 
cause also. There will be more information in future newsletters. 
BUT!!! You cannot haYe a Book Sale without BOOKS!!! 

ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE 1995 - 1996 YEAR BOOK 
Be-an, Gerry. 2755 Julliard St, Boulder, 80303. 499-1688 
Cohn, Barbara. 2200 Knollwood Dr., Boulder, 80302. +47-83(X} 
deGoede, Marilee. 916 Pine, Boulder, 80302. 449-1055. marilee'.i:i1spot.colorado.edu 
lldridge, Dorothy. 1-105 BellcYue Dr., Boulder, 80302. 449-0166 
Gerson, Susanne. 315 lli.e Dr., Boulder, 80303. 49+0208 
Greenberg, Stephanie. 2999 Tincup Cir., Boulder, 80303. -1-99-938-1-
ln\'in, Barbara. 6515 Daylilly Ct., Niwot, 80503. 652-3036 
Purdy, Susan S. 670 linden AYe., Boulder, 8030-1-. -1--1-9-8365 
Sani, Martha Jo. 2322 linden Dr., Boulder, 8030-1-. -1--1-7-9932. martha.sani'.~.:colorado.edu 
Shain, Nancy L 731 Club Cir., l.ouisYille, 80027. 666--1-906 
Vann, Mary A. 789 15th St., Boulder, 80302. 4-1-()-4080 
Villars, Heanor. 2765 Iliff, Boulder, 80303-7019, 494-1078 
Yordon, Jean. 1655 Dogwood Lane, Boulder, 80304. -1-44--1-959 

l.E17'ER FROM THE EDITORS 

We just \\·ant to express our thanks to contributors to MESSAGES for their forethought in 
seeing that their publication material is in our hands by the fifteenth of the month prior 
to issue publication. It gives us the time to do the best possible job for you \\ith our 
newsletter. When incidental material is submitted, we try to fit it into the next issue, but 
sometimes we find we are overloaded. Because of our budget constraints, '"'·e are trying to 
keep the MESSAGES to two pages, or four side, although this may not be feasible since 
there is so much going on at all times. When material is submitted, it is appreciated if it is 
in as concise a form as possible. However, please include all pertinent facts--e,·ent, date, 
time, place, and a contact telephone number. 

Kathleen Salzberg will be doing the De<.~ember and January editions and two more in the 
coming year. Material for publication in the January MESSAGES should be 
sent to Kathleen Salzberg, 2185 Kohler (80303), 499-3128 home, 492-3765 work 
e-mail: salzberg'°-"'Spot.colorado.edu 

After the first of January 1996, publication material should be sent to Susan 
Thomas, 4741 Chatham Street (80301) - 530-0347. 
e-mail: thomas:~·alcor.colorado.edu 

-



COTTAGE NO. 1 FUND RAISING UPDATE 

Many, Many thanb to the members who have already made a contnoution to this important CU Project!!! 

We now have $10,745 toward our $25,000 goal for the University Women's Club. However, we are running out of time as the deadline for 
contributions is December 31, 1995. So please join the gemous women who have already contributed and send you check for whatever 
amount you can afford as soon as possible . Please keep in mind that your contribution will save one of the original buildings on cmapus. Its 
foundation is crumbling and requires Skllctural work soon. UWC participation with gifts in any amount, in installment payments, or a 
pledge will all add up ·to a significant contribution . 

Recent gifts to the UWC Cottage No. 1 Renovation Fund as of Nov. 9, 1995 

Katherine Bueclloer Louise Grimes 
June and WiDiams Krantz Alberta Pennak 

TOT AL UWC CONI'RIBUTION TO COTIAGE FUND (fO DAT~. $10,745 

.r.····· . 
... -­..... 

..... ! 
l .•• . . ....... ..., 

/ $14,255 left on our pledge. 
,1 Pl.EASE CO~ffRIBUIE 

•• •:· ... • • • - ........ -· ••••••••••• -

In February, 1995 , 1he UWC Board voled to offor our membt:rship 1he up1x1rtunity to p;irticipate in raising a targeted 
amount of $25,000 toward the Cottage No. I goal of one million by the end of 1995. By r.:aching this target Wt: 

expect to be able. to name some portion of the building . We ask each UWC member to make a gift or pledge . A $ IO0 
gifl per family would allow us to nu:et our goal. but we welcome con1rihutions in any amounl. The CU Foundation 
will keep track of Club members' contributions and will mail :KknowkJgcmcnts to c:u:h cnntrihu1or. If you have 
questions, please call Anne Marie Kemp at the Foundation om~ (492-7889). 

To ensure proper crediting of your TAX DE~UCTIBLE gift, plea* return this t'hrm to Cottage Renovation Fund, 

Arts and Sciences Development Office, P.O. Box 1140, Boulder, CO 80306. 

UWC Member Name _ __ _________ __ _ __ ___ ___ ___ _ 

Address , _ _ ____ _____ ______ __ __ __ __ _ _ __ _ 

Phone Number __ __ __ __ ___ __ __ _ 

Enclost:d is my gift of$. ______ , payable to the CU FuumJa1ion fur the University Wo~n·s Club 

Cottage Renovation Fund. 

I would like to pledge $ ___ __ . Please contact me to arrange payment of my pledge in installmems. 

Please send information about be4uests nn<l gili planning opponunities. 

Please charge my girt to __ VISA __ MasterCard __ - Amc:ri.:an Expn:ss. 

(Indicate if this is a pled1:,>e to be charged over months, and, if so. how many months.) 

Card Number _________ _ __ __ __ Expi.-:ition Date ________ _ 

Signature ___ __ _ ______ _____ _ ____ _______ _ 
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MESSA GES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB JANUARY 1996 

TIIE UNIVERSITY OF COWRAOO AT BOUIDER 

Dear uwc Friends: 

Happy New Year! I hope that you all had a pleasant holiday season and an eajoyable change of pace (not too hectic). 

For two weeks after the Winter Party, I was receiving calls and in-person enthusiastic comments about the event. People 
seemed to enjoy the dinner and raved about the dessert and its beautiful presentation. The decorations were very tastefully 
presented. There was great please in hearing Italian arias presented by members of the CU Lyric Opera. There was a long 
cast of characters, of course, who were behind the scenes. My committee members were Marilee de Geode, Edith dell' Apa. 
Karen Diamond, Brenda Geers, Eloise Pelton, and Dianne Syvitski. Each one played an essential role and is to be 
complimented for her unique part. I found the creativity of everyone very exciting and it was a pleasure to work with each 
one individually and with the committee a,; a whole. I want to recogniu also the support of the President's Office, 
Chancellor Park, and Vice-chancellor Loh. Their assistance is very much appreciated. Finally, I want to thank Denis 
Jackson and Michael Nash of the College of Music; Professor Graziaoa Lau.arino, our Italian expert and MC; and Gerri 
Walters and J.C. Ancell and their staff at the UMC. Many ofus look forward to an equally ddightful evening next year. 

A committee bas begun to formulate ideas for the Spring Fashion Show, which supports the Oub' s scholarships for 
women students at CU. We will meet again in January, so if you are interested in being involved in this event please give 
me a call (494-9017). Plans for the Book Fair event are also evolving with some exciting possibilities. As a whole, this 
next semester is filled with a variety of programs. I hope that you will have the opportunity to take advantage of the 
interest groups and special events this year. 

Welcome to our new members! 

Caryl Ka.<isoy 
uwc President 1995-96 

INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS 

Art Fonua Group 
On Thursday, January 18, the group will visit the Denver Art Museum for a special tour of "Mongolia: the Legacy of 
Cbinggis Khan." Tour fees are as follows: DAM members including seoiors-$2; other adults--$7.50; semors-$6.00. 
Please have the correct change . Because we must be there by 8:50 am, we will meet at the Meadows Shopping Center 



parking lot, comer of. Foothills and Bmine at 7;45 am! Our meeting place will be in the northea,t area of the parting 
lot. the side where Michael's is located but closer to Baseline. We will eat brunch after the tour. Some may want to visit 
the new Denver Public Library following the brunch. Reservations are necessary for the museum tour and brunch. Call 
Boyce Sher (499-90'J2) by Monday January 15. 

Book Discussioa Group (Evening) 
On ThUl'llday January 11, the group will meet at 7:45 at Ellen Gille's home, 1730 Ithaca (49'J-3134). Lois Linsky will 
review The Stone Diaries by Carol Shields. The February book will be &nmo. by Jane Austen. 

Book Discussion Group (Afternoon) 
On Tuesday January 23, the group will meet at 2:00 at Sara Mi.chi's home, 501 Aurora (447-2206). The book for 
discussion will be The Stone Diaries by Carol Shields. The February book will be A Good Scent from a Strange 
Mountain by Robert Olsson Butler. 

Couples Bridge 
On January 19, the group will meet at Betty and F.d Gardner's home, 81 Bentbaven (499-2830) at the regular time. 

University Wiva Bridge Group 
On January 22, the ~up will meet at 10:00 am at Inge Peat's home, 280 Fox Drive. Betty Gardner will co-host. 

Music Group 
On January 8, the group will meet at 7:45 at Pat Holmberg' s home, 2244 Kincaid Place. anybody is welcome to come and 
listen. Please notify Maria Rogers (447-2840) or Nurit Wolf (443-7958) if you plan to attend. 

Diner-Dance Club 
Enjoy dinner and ballroom dancing with the University Dinner Dance Club at the lovely Boulder Country Qub. 
Membership in the Dinner Dance Oub is $45 per couple for the four evenings of dancing to live music. Guests are always 
welcome for $20-percoupleper dance,-plWLtbe.mealcosLDancingis tiooL8:00 to 11:00 pm: Remaining dates for the 
1995-96 season are February 3--.Earl Lund Orchestra; March 16--Hot Tomatoes Quartet. Dinner is served at 7:00 pm by the 
Boulder Country Qub with a choice of two entrees for $40 per oouple, including tax and tip. Reservations are required and 
may be made by contacting Wayne and Lillian Robinson. 4835 Dmbam Ct., Boulder, 80301 (530-4171). 

Garden Club 
On January 19, the club will meet at 1:00 pm at the Rocky Mountain Butterfly and Insect Pavilion, Wesbninster, at US36 
and 104th Ave. on the southeast side of the intersection. George Brinkman, the staff horticulturist, will give us inside 
information on maintaining this lush tropical garden full of exotic butterflies. Betty Culp, who volunteers for the 
Pavilion, will be the hostess. She invites you to join her after the tour for TGIF at her home, 10536 Lipan. Northglenn 
(east of the Pavilion on 104th Ave). RSVP to 452-5394. Cost is $6.50 adults, $4.50 seniOl"S. 

Hiking Group 
The moderate-to-strenuous biking group will meet every Friday during January at 9:00 am at the Open Space trailhead on 
the south side of Lee Hill Road, about half a mile west of Broadway. In February the group will meet on the ea..,t side of 
the Meadows Shopping Center away from the stores (and east of Safeway) in order to be nearer to some of the flatter trails 
during what is usually the snowy season. If you like to bike for 2 to 3 hours on Friday morning, please join us. For 
information, call Martha Jones (499-0788). 

Tea and Travel Gl'Ollp 
There will be no meeting in January. 



UWC 1995-96 PROGRAM 

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM 
FRIDAY FEBRUARY 2, 1996 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUFSDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAM 
TO BEANNOUNCID 

LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES 

JANUARY 16, 1996 
FEBRUARY 13, 1996 

MARCH 12, 1996 

SPECIAL LECTURE LUNCHEON 

CHINA ••• •The Conference• 
with Lea Flanders and Friends 

TUIBDAY 
JANUARY 16, 1996 
UMC ASPEN ROOM 

11:30 am. - 1:00 p.m. 

Make your reservations early as this will 
certainly be another sold out event! 

Tickets are $9.00 

This is not one of the four-part 
Lecture/Luncheon Series 

Call Toni Smokier - 440-4877 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 

BOOK SALE to benefit the Scholarship Fund is being planned by Bev Irons and her 
committee. Collect your books now. Details will follow. 

ADDITIONS AND CORRECTIONS TO THE 1995-1996 YEAR BOOK 
Bundy, Dorothy. 1055 Adams Circle, #202, Boulder, 80303. 939-0773 
Cathey, Cherilyn. 228 Alpine Way (PBH), Boulder, 80304. 449-8844 
Ferguson, Gail 1325 Meadow Ave., Boulder, 80304. 54S-604S 
Fraser, Aleene S. 270 Cactus Ct., Boulder, 80304. 449-3216 
Huering, Gretchen. 7S7 Brook Rd., Boulder, 80302. 449-8868 
Miller, Nancy. 5411 Sunshine Canyon, Boulder, 80304. 786-9709 
Willard, Bette. 2280 Bluebell, Boulder, 80302. 443-5198 

Helen Carrasco (not Carras) 
linda S· einberg, Niwot (not Longmont) 

COTTAGE NO. FUND RAISING UPDATE 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the renovation total of $10,830, including 
recent contributors Laura F. King, Elizabeth lipstreu, Susan J. Thomas, and Dee Zafiratos. 
After the New Year the UWC will receive a report from the CU Foundation on the status. 
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ME SSA GES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB FEBRUARY 1996 

TIIE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

Dear UWC Friends: 

Each month there are new members to the UWC and I want to take this opportunity to welcome those who 
are interested in participating in the club's activities. The various "Interest Groups" offer so many rewarding 
possibilities that I hear the excitement in people's voice when they talk of what is happening in a specific group. I 
encourage all of you to take advantage of the activities. 

The Fashion Show committee is beginning to meet on a regular schedule. We have a theme and we have 
commitments from some fine stores. Next. we will identify people who would like to model the clothing. Do any of 
you want to help with decorating the UMC? Decorations are very important to the ambiance of an event. so please 
telephone me if you are interested ( 494--9017). 

On May 2, 1996, we will honor women who have "made a difference• in the Univetsity community by 
giving time and talent to the University above and beyond what is expected. Please nominate someone you know who 
is exceptional and should be recognized. The woman does not need to be a UWC member. For more information, 
please get in touch with me. The deadline for letters of nomination and back-up recommendations should be sent to 
me by March 8th. (2000 Kohler Drive, Boulder 80303). 

And speaking of exceptional women, there were many eager listeners attending the •extra" lecture luncheon in 
January. Lea Flanders, a journalist with the Longmont Times-Call, spoke of her experience and opinions in 
relation to the Women's Conference in China in September of this last year. She left with me the impression that 
independent groups of exceptional women from various countries were prepared to take on the tasks of changing 
conditions ( especially for women, children and the disabled) in their particular area of the world. 

It seems to me that women left that conference feeling empowered to improve the lives of those who are in 
difficult or desperate situations. I spoke to Lea after the luncheon and told her about the club's efforts on behalf of 
women, through our scholarship. She suggested that maybe we should follow through with our recipients by 
inquiring whether or not they need additional assistance in non-financial matters. This has given me thought as to 
possibilities about how to help "our• students. If you have any thoughts, please let me know about them. 

This lecture/luncheon was arranged by Toni Smokier and I thank her for making the idea a reality. Thank 
you also to Kathleen Salzberg for assembling and editing the material for the last two Messages. The job takes 
many hours and we appreciate her efforts in fitting it into her work schedule. 

Caryl Kassoy 
UWC President 1995-96 



uwc 1995-96 PROGRAM 

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM 
FRIDAY FEBRUARY 2, 1996 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAM 
TO BE ANNOUNCED 

LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES 

FEBRUARY 13, 1996 

MARCH 12, 1996 

LECTURE LUNCHEONS 1995-96 

February 13, 1996 
Contemporary playwrights still write for the radio-­
and with wondrous results, as Elissa S. Guralnick, 
Co-director of the University Writing Program will 
contend in her talk, Words on Air. 
Her new book, Sight Unseen, has been published 
by the Ohio University ~- It was advertised in 
the Times Literary Supplement of December 22, 
1995 as follows: 

"Sight Unseen" 
Beckett, Pinter, Stoppard and Other Contemporary 

Dramatists on Radio. Elissa S. Guralnick. 

"Sight Unseen" celebrates radio drama as high 
art. The radio plays discussed range from the 
conventional to the experimental, from the 
speculative to the docudramatic, from the curtly 
conversational to the virtually operatic, testifying 
to radio drama's variety and literary prowess." 

Ms. Guralnick is also Coauthor of two children's 
books, The Weighty· Words Book and The Stolen 
Appaloosa , as well as trade books on cancer, 
coping with serious illness, aging, and estate 
planning. 

~. 

I ..... 

This will certainly be one of the most interesting 
Lecture/Luncheons this year. It will be held 
Tuesday, February 13, 1996 at 11:00 a.m. in the 
Aspen rooms (215-216) of the University Memorial 
Center. Please have your reservations in no later 
than noon on Friday, February 9th. Price for the 
lecture-luncheons is $9.00 which includes luncheon 
and tip. Checks should be made out to the UWC in 
the amount of $9.00 and mailed to Toni Smokier, 
730 13th Street., Boulder, CO 80302. For 
reservations, contact Toni Smolder at 440-4877 or 
e-mail address: 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 

NEXT MONTH 
March 12, 1996 

If you would like to learn more about "American 
Foreign Policy after the Cold War", Robert 
Schulzinger of the History Department will give 
you that chance. An excellent teacher, prolific 
writer and much sought after lecturer, Mr. 
Schulzinger will be on hand to bring the UWC up 
to speed. His history of the war in Vietnam will 
appear later this year, published by Oxford Press. 

INTEREST GRour. MEETINGS: 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 8, Art Forum will 
visit the Mackin-Katz Gallery at 2041 
Broadway (between Pearl and Spruce) at 10:00 a.m. 
for a visit with photographer Andy Katz, then have 
lunch at Dandelions, the new restaurant on 
Walnut Street. Please call Boyce Sher (449-9092) 
by Tuesday, February 6 for lunch reservations. 
Consider parking at Crossroads and taking "The 
Hop". 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, Book Discussion, 
Afternoon will meet at the home of Mary Ann 
Pfaff, 735 Lincoln Place. The book to be discussed 
will be A Good Scent from a Stra11ge Mountaill by 
Robert Olson Butler. Call Libby Kohnen (449-5029) 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 8, Book Discussion, 
Evening will be 7:45 p.m., at the home of Marion 
Selbin, 3345 16th Street. The Reviewer will be 
Venita Kruse and the book, Emma by author, Jane 
Austen. 



FEBRUARY 16, Couples Bridge at the home of 
Norma Schattke, 1157 Hatper Lake (665-2237). 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 3, University 
Dinner Dance Club. Boulder Country Club. 
The Earl Lund Orchestra. Dinner at 7:00; dancing at 
8:00 p.m. Reservations required. Call Lillian 
Robinson, 4835 Durham Circle. 530-4171. 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, Garden Club 
will visit the Rabbit Shadow Herb Farm, and 
afterward lunch at "Parsonage". Meet at the 
Gunbarrel shopping center next to Burger King at 
8:45 a.m. The tour starts at 9:30 a.m. Please reply 
to Kathy Terrill at 530-9451. Leave a message and 
she will call back. 

BOOK SALE 

FRIDAYS, month of February. 9:00 a.m. 
Moderate to Strenuous Hiking Group will 
meet on the east side of the Meadows Shopping 
Center away from the stores (and east of Safeway). 
That will enable the group to be nearer to some of 
the flatter trails during the snowy season. Hike 
duration about 2-3 hours. All welcome. For further 
information, call Martha Jones, 499-0788. 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 12, Music Group will 
meet at Sue Peterson's house, 205 Camden Place at 
7:45 p.m. Anybody is welcome. Please notify 
Maria Rogers (447-2840) or Nurit Wolf (443-7958) 
if you plan to attend. 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, Tea and Travel 
meets at the home of Alice Doyle, 777 Gapter at 
1:30 p.m. Alice will present a program on the 
Swiss Alumni College in Meiringen. 

Collection of your used books for the future book sale starts now. Please contact Bev Irons to drop off your donations 
at her home, 330 16th Street. If you need to have books picked up at your residence, please call Jerre Lloyd (661-
9881) or Beverly at (449-6560). Your donation will be picked up at your convenience and stored for the sale day. 
Please place your books in a sturdy box. Thank you. This is a new adventure. 

COTTAGE NO. 1 FUND RAISING UPDATE 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Renovation Fund. The total is now up to $12,655. Most recent 
contributors include: 

Eleanor R Bartlett 
Karen Diamond 
Beverly Irons 
Barbara K. Lahey 
Joan Lee Mikulas 

EJ.iz.abeth Culp 
Fortnightly Club 
Susannah Jordan 
Jean M. Loeffler 
Boyce and Dan Sher 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 

If you are still looking for a volunteer opportunity, the Boulder Museum of History is looking for "a few good 
people". There are a variety of volunteer positions, some requiring something of a time commitment. If you are 
interested, call Virginia Ross, 442-6014 or Wendy Gordon, 449-3464. 
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MESSAGES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB MARCH 1996 

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

The following is a letter dated February 13, 1996 from AnnMarie Kemp, Development Officer for the University of 
Colorado Foundation , Inc. 

Dear Club Members and Friends: 

I am writing to express my heartfelt appreciation to the entire membership of the University Women's Club 
for your extraordinary support. Last February, the Board of Directors voled in overwhelming favor of initiating an 
ambitious fund-raising effort. The beneficiary of this tremendous endeavor was a special fund for the restoration of the 
Hazel Gates Woodruff Cottage for Women Studies (formerly known as Cottage #1). 

A year has passed and that fund-raising effort is officially complete. I am delighted to report that the UWC 
raised nearly $13,000 for the renovation fund. To every member of the Club who made a contribution, I would like to 
say a sincere "thank you" on behalf of the Women Studies Program, the College of Arts and Sciences, and the 
University of Colorado. 

The overall contribution by the UWC to this project transcends a dollar amount. The outpouring of support 
for the Cottage renovation has been invaluable to our overall success. UWC members have served this project in a 
multitude of ways: as volunteers, as donors, as committee members, and as advocates. 

I read with great interes t and respect the lovely publication entitled From Year to Year: University Women's 
Club 75th Anniversary. The rich and exciting history of your organization is replete with stories of service to this 
institution. In many respects , the history of the Cottage resembles the history of the UWC. Both histories certainly 
reflect similar memories of the experiences, lives and contributions of women to the University of Colorado at Boulder 
since its earliest days. Your support of the restoration of this lovely building can be counted as yet another chapter in 
the chronicle of important contributions and service your organization has provided to the University over the last 77 
years. 

As the UWC plans for its future, one thing is clear: as an organization, you have demonstrated that making a 
financial commi tment to a worthwhile project can mean the difference between its success and failure. Collectively, 
your gifts to the University of Colorado have a positive impact on the quality of this institution. I hope you will 
continue this worthwhile and important tradition. Thm1k you for your interest in and commitment to the restoration. 

Sincerely, 

AnneMarie Kemp 
Development Officer 

P.S. If you made a gift to this fund and have not received credit or acknowledgement of that contribution, please notify 
me immediately and I will double-check to be sure your gift was properly recorded. I can be reached at 492-7889. 
Thank you. 



LETTER FROM THE UWC PRESIDENT 

Dear UWC Friends. 

On the frigid night of February 2nd, many of us were made to feel warm by a radiant evening of music 
presented by Dennis Jackson's Lyric Theatre at the College of Music. The students who sang displayed a talent 
and joy for their artistic endeavor. I appreciate their performing for us and expect to see their individual names in lights 
in the future. 

Thank you again to Toni Smokier for another fascinating lecture luncheon. Elissa Guralnick provided 
dramatic insight into the world of radio drama , an art form that many of us do not experienc e in the United States, but 
is very much alive in England. Reserve March 12, for the next lecture luncheon. 

More than a dozen people are working on various aspects of the April 16th Fashion Show. "Lunch in the 
French Quarter" will be quite elegant and a great deal of fun. You will receive your invitation s soon , so you can 
begin to think about reserving the date and putting together a table of friends. Please rememb er---the profits 
support our scholarship for women at CU. 

I'm making my comments brief this month to reserve space for the thank-you letter from AnnMarie 
Kemp, University of Colorado Foundation, for the UWC participation in the fund drive. 

Cm·yl Kassoy 
UWC President 1995-96 

uwc 1995-96 PROGRAM 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAM 
THURSDAY MAY 2, 1996 

3:00-5:00 p.m. 

LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES 

MARCH 12, 1996 

LECTURE LUNCHEON 

March 12, 1996 
If you would like to learn more about "American 
Foreign Policy after the Cold War", Robert 
Schulzinger of the History Department will give 
you that chance. An excellent teacher, prolific 
writer and much sought after lecturer, Mr. 
Schulzinger will be on hand to bring the UWC up 
to speed. His history of the war in Vietnam will 
appear later this year published by Oxford Press. 

The Lecture-Luncheon will be 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 
p.m. on March 12, in the Aspen Room (Rooms 
215-216) of the UMC. Reservations are required. 
Price for luncheon is $9.00, which includes 
luncheon and tip. For further information and 
reservations, please contact Toni Smokier at 440-
4877 or e-mail address: 
smokler@spot.colorado.edu 

HONORS PROGRAM 

The UWC is accepting nominations for its Honors 
Award until March 8. The award recognizes women 
who are good role models; who exercise great 
initiative in their jobs and who, by the very nature 
of their exceptional accomplishment, bring honor to 
all women and to the University. Nominees can 
include CU Faculty, staff, students, alumni and club 
members. Winners will be honored at the May 2nd 
event. Please include information about the 
nominee and at least two letters of support. Send 
these to Toni Smokier, 730 13th Street, 80302 or 
Carol Kassoy, 2000 Kohler, 80303. 



INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS: 

THURSDAY, MARCH 7, ART FORUM will 
visit the home of quilter Judith Trager whose work is 
on display at Boulder Public Library until March 4. 
Lunch will be at Dolan's. Meet at Boyce Sher's 
home, 2161 Jonathan Place at 9:30 a.m. We will 
walk the short distance to the artist's home. Please 
call Boyce Sher, 449-9092 by Tuesday, March 5 for 
lunch reservations. 
MONDAY, MARCH 11, MUSIC CLUB. The 
March meeting will be performances at Golden West 
on March 11 at 7:30 p.m. and Frasier Meadows on 
March 18 al 7:00 p.m. Nurit and Maria will not be 
calling this month to remind Music Club members 
since there will be no regular meeting. If you have 
any questions, please call Nurit Wolf , 443-7958 or 
Maria at 447-2840. 
THURSDAY, MARCH 14, EVENING BOOK 
CLUB will meet at 7:45 at Carol Kassoy's home, 
2000 Kohler. The book No Ordina,y Time by Doris 
Kearns Goodwin will be reviewed by Gerry Bean. 
Call 494-9017 for information. 
SATURDAY, MARCH 16, UNIVERSITY 
DINNER DANCE CLUB. Boulder Country Club. 
Dinner is served at 7:00 p.m., Dancing from 8:00-

NEW MEMBERS 

Please add these new members to your directory: 

11:00 p.m. This month, music will be provided by 
the Hot Tomatoes Quartet. $20.00 per couple for 
dancing only, dinner an additional $40.00 per couple. 
Guests are always welcome. Contact Lillian 
Robinson, 4835 Durham Street, 80301, 530-4171. 
MONDAY, MARCH 18, MUSIC CLUB See 
March 11, above. 
TUESDAY, MARCH 19, .TEA AND TRAVEL 
will meet at 1: 30 p.m. at Rose Marie 
Khubchandani's home, 106 Genessee Court. She 
will present a program on India. Contact Ginnie 
Ross, 442-6014. 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 20, GARDEN 
CLUB will be treated to a slide talk by Alan 
Nelson, horticulluralist for the University of 
Colorado, titled "Some Unusual Trees on the 
University Campus" at 11:30 a.m. at the home of 
Ann Hayes, 2525 Briarwood Drive. Bring a salad 
or dessert to share for lunch. RSVP by March 10th 
to Ann. 494-3773. 
TUESDAY, MARCH 26, BOOK DISCUSSION 
GROUP. AFTERNOON will meet at 2:00 p.m. at 
the home of Gloria Stuber, 1071 Quince. The book 
to discuss will be Fraud by Anita Brookner. Contact 
Libby Kohnen, 449-5029. 

Albino , Dr. Judith 

Apple , Mary J. 

723 Ash St., Denver, 80220 

865 13th St., Boulder, 80302 440-3519 

494-7617 

494-4246 

786-9579 

Effinger, Corinne A. 

Fest, Beverly 

Flolid, Ruth 
ruth@xytp.com 

Gauthier. Dorit 

Hamilton, Jeannie 

Moerke, Katherine A. 

Powell. Astrid 

Sterling. Valerie 

Thompson, Janet 

2620 Lafayette Dr., Boulder, 80303 

325 Mohawk Dr., Boulder, 80303 

778 13th St., Boulder, 80302 

6152 Olde Stage Rd., Boulder, 80304 

1100 Deer Trail Rd, Boulder, 80302 

635 Walden Cir. , #204; Boulder, 80303 

6535 Fairways Dr., Longmont, 80503 

5245 Idylwild Tri., Boulder, 80301 

605 E. Wiggins St.. Superior, 80027 

442-8767 

442-9221 

499-3587 

530-1262 

499-6385 
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OBITUARY 

Long-time member Esther deOnis died January 22, 
1996 at the age of 82. Esther was President of 
UWC in the 1973-74 term. She was very involved 
with the Boulder community, in addition to her 
work with the University Women. She will be 
well remembered and missed by many. 
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MESSAG ES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB APRlL 1996 

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

Dear UWC Friends: 

My 1995-96 term as President is winding down as there are only two months more to the semester. However, there 
are still many. many things to look forward to in the months of April and May, notably the UWC Fashion Show 
that will hopefully add a nice sum to our Scholarship Fund, the World Affairs Conference and of course the Honors 
Tea. May 2. The winners of the UWC Honors Award will be recogniz.ed at the Tea. 

Congratulations to our new 1997-98 UWC officers: President, Boyce Sher, Secretary, Claudine Garby, 
and Treasurer, June Krantz. These women were formally elected on Tuesday, March 12, at the lecture 
luncheon. A thank you to the Nominating Committee for its careful and thoughtful work. They will be officially 
inducted as officers at the May 2nd Tea. 

Our final lecture luncheon for this year was very informative. Bob Schulzinger gave a most interesting lecture 
about "American Foreign Policy after the Cold War". The lecture in turn provoked many questions. Questions, as 
Susan Thomas pointed out, that touched on turmoil in almost every area of the world The spectrum of the 
foreign policy issues addressed caused me to think ahead to the upcoorlng Conference on World Affairs. 

The 48th Annual Conference will take place at CU from April 8-12. The theme this year is "Technology, Power, 
and Change." Its basic premise of stimulating intellectual debate is extremely exciting. The list of participants is 
extraordinary - "old-timers" and new celebrities to the conference. An updated list of speakers and a schedule will be 
available on campus a week before the programs begin on April 8. 

Ann Hayes produced a very handsome invitation for the UWC Fashion Show. I assume everyone received the 
invitation and you are organizing your tables. The committee and others have gathered together delightful and useful 
silent auction items. Among them are two roundtrip airline tickets to New Orleans donated by Brian Menk of the 
Boulder Travel Agency. By adding a small auction to our annual event, the committee anticipates raising enough 
money for an additional scholarship. This will further our mission to support worthy women in their endeavor to 
obtain a college education. So, join me at the Fashion Show with your generous spirit and checkbook, and have a 
wonderful time. 

Caryl Kassoy . 
UWC President 1996-96 



uwc 

UWC BOOK SALE 

1996-96 PROGRAM 

SPRING FASHION SHOW 
TUESDAY APRIL 16, 1996 

HONORS PROGRAM 
MAY 2, 1966 

The UWC Book Sale Committee is so full of talent and enthusiasm they have planned not one, but TWO fund 
raising events for the Club's 19%-97 season. 

October 13, 1996 will be the UWC's Scholarship Sunday on the Pearl Street Mall. Virginia Patterson, 
owner of the Page bookstore, has pledged to donate 10% of her store's sales on that date to our Club's 
Scholarship Fund. Mrs. Patterson is widely known as a strong supporter of the University. She has been the 
Mortar Board advisor for many years. Mrs. Patterson obviously believes our Women's Scholarship is a worthy 
cause and we are grateful for her generous offer. 

Our Scholarship Sunday falls on a CU Football weekend. and when the weather cooperates, the Pearl Street 
Mall is very busy. The Book Sale Committee will make evecy effort to encourage UWC members to be a part 
of the shopping scene on that day. 

We are still planning an additional Book Sale. UWC members have donated almost 150 books for our used 
book sale. Since the Scholarship Sunday is in the fall, the Committee has selected the first weekend of June, 
1997 for the next sale. You have plenty of time to clear out your shelves. We are currently collecting books. 
so please think of us if you have any donations. 

Books may be dropped off at 330 16th Street, or call 661-9881 for a pick-up. Proceeds from both the 
Scholarship Sunday and the Book Sale will benefit the UWC Scholarship Fund. We encourage Club members 
to participate in both events. For more infonnation, call Beverly Irons, Chairperson. 449-6560. 



INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS: 

THURSDAY, APRIL 11, B O O K 
DISCUSSION <EVENING} will meet at the home 
of Martha Andrews, 1407 Kennedy Ct., 444-3757. 
Barbara Klemme will review Woman of the Inner 
Sea by Thomas Keneally. 

SATURDAY, APRIL 13 UNIVERSITY 
DINNER DANCE CLUB Enjoy dinner and 
ballroom dancing to live music at the lovely 
Boulder Country Club. Dinner is served at 7:00 
p.m., Dancing from 8:00-11:00p.m. This month 
the music will be provided by Tom Y ook, One 
Man Band, with keyboard, voice, and trumpet. 
$20.00 per couple for dancing only, dinner an 
additional $46.00 per couple, including tax and tip 
with a choice between two entrees. Reservations 
are required and may be made by contacting Wayne 
and Lillian Robinson, 4835 Durham Street, 80301 
or phone 530-417 I. 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 17, GARDEN CLUB 
will meet in the Meadows Branch Library meeting 
room at 11:30 a.m., for a demonstration of how to 
make a living wreath using ivy and bedding plants. 
Bring a favorite sandwich, cut in quarters. RSVP 
to Rebecca McMahon, 440-7172 or Barb Steiner, 
447-9425. 

MUSIC GROUP For further information call, 
MariaRogers 447-2840 
Nurit Wolf 443-7958 

ANNUAL HONORS TEA _; I • 
.. ~ ·t. ¥·l _,, \..'111:1--t..-"'i, .... 1 

MONDAY, APRIL 22. ART FORUM For 
our final excursion of the season, we will go behind 
the scenes of the Denver Performing Arts Complex 
for a look at set design and production. Lunch will 
follow at a Larimer Square Restaurant. We will 
meet in the lobby of the Helen Bonf'Ils Theatre at 
10:15. For those wishing to carpool, meet at 
Meadows Shopping Center on the north-east end, 
close to Blockbuster Video at 9:15 a.m. Please call 
in lunch reservations to Boyce Sher, 449-9092, &! 
1awr than Wednesday, April 17. 

TUESDAY, APRIL 23 TEA AND TRAVEL 
will be treated to a program by Edith Dell'Apa and 
Ros Pfaff at 1:30 p.m. at the home of Ann Owen, 
200 Devon Place. Contact Ginny Ross, 442-6014 for 
further inf mmation. 

TUESDAY, APRIL 23 BOOK DISCUSSION 
GROUP CAFfERNOON} meets at the home of Mona 
Arehart, 4661 Eldorado Springs Drive, Boulder. The 
book to discuss will be KINDRED (Spirit) by 
Octavia Butler. Call Libby Kohnen, 449-5029 for 
further information. 

UWC HIKJNG CLUB meets Friday mornings at 9:00 
a.m. at the South Boulder Rec. Center, in the middle 
parking lot. Hikes are fairly strenuous (usually 2-5 
miles) and are usually finished by noon. Anyone is 
welcome. Call Martha Jones. 499-0788. 

The Annual Honors Tea will be held on =i';May 2, ·1996 from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m_. at the University of 
Colorado President's House, 3600 Caddo ay. Installation of Officers for the Univexsity Women's Club 
1996-97 will take place followed by ceremonies which include "The Margaret Willard Award", the "UWC 
President's Award" and recognition of members of the UWC who are retiring from the University of Colorado at 
Boulder. 

(
~s are required as space is limited. Please make your reservations no later than noon on 
March 26~).996 to either Caryl Kassoy, 494-9017 or Toni Smolder, 440-48n . 

.... ___ ---.. , ___ ..,..,, 
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MESSAGES 

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB MAY 1996 

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER 

Dear UWC Friends: 

It was pointed out at the Conference on World Affairs at least once (and many times over the years) that if you put 
a group of women together they can accomplish almost anything they set out to do. Dw·ing this past year, I certainly 
found this to be true. Everyone with whom I worked, and with whom I was associated, was filled with creative ideas 
that were then brought to fruition. I hope that was the experience for all of you as you participated in the various 
activities sponsored by our organization. We seem to be continuously growing in our support of the goals set forth by 
the Board, the enjoyment of the interest groups, the scholarships provided mid the friendships developed. 

The successes were the result of many dedicated members of our group. I want to thank the Board for carrying out 
the numerous tasks associated with their particular office and all the extras for which they volunteered. Each person 
should feel exceptionally accomplished. 

A major challenge each year is the "production" of the Fashion Show and Luncheon to support the UWC 
scholarships for the non-traditional woman student. The commitment to present this event this year was extremely 
rewarding. Joan Lee Mikulas made the wonderful suggestion of a lunch !11 the French Quarter, and then explored 
every possible route to acquire most of the decorations. Patsy Ramsey carried the concept further by choregraphing 
the scenes. She also worked out the dialogue with Patti McFerran, our narrator. Stephanie Corotis devised the 
publicity campaign that provided us with a huge turnout of members and friends. ft was the artistry of Ann Hayes 
that created such an elegant invitation and program this year. 

As a result of .Jerre Lloyd's offer to secure a pair of round trip airline tickets to New Orleans from Boulder 
Travel. we found ourselves in the business of developing an auction in order to reap the benefit of such a generous 
donation. We expected to add a few additional items to the list. but the committee's enthusiasm mushroomed into an 
amazing display of over 70 articles. Of course. all of the entries had to be organized. Diane Syvitski and Roxi 
Walker took on the monumental effort of cataloging everything in the computer and arranging the presentation for 
bidding. Another enormous task was Marilyn Peltzer's job; juggling reservations and seating arrangements. 
Marilyn was still shifting names and placements until the last minute, and no one landed on the floor. With all of her 
past arrangements with Liquor Mart for UWC events, Marilee deGoede was able to get us a really nice wine to 
enjoy with our New Orleans menu. 

We were thoroughly entertained with a wealth of musical presentations. At the reception hour. Edith Dell'Apa 
and her son, .Jamie Dell'Apa gave us a gift of the Zukes of Zydeco. and with lunch. we enjoyed the talents of 
one of the CU Jazz Combos and later. during the show itself, accompaniment by Jack Rummel playing ragtime 
on the piano. 

But I can't stop there, we had so many others who helped: Doris Goodrich, Imelda Hermes, Toni 
Smokier, Brenda Geers, Karen Diamond, Marion Ramirez, Rhoda Nozik, and Beverly Irons. 
Terri Sandoval was able to secure additional assistance for the auction from women who arc not cuITently members 
but seem interested in joining next year. (continued next page) 



At this point Ellen Gille is gathering the checks and bills and will soon have all of the dollars justified. We 
anticipate the ability to award a total of four scholarships. as there were a huge number of generous contributions to 
the Fashion Show this year. 

As I pointed out at the luncheon. we would not have had a fashion show without the models and the handsome 
clothing. The coordinat ion between the models and the stores was successfully an-ar1ged by Patsy Ramsey. The 
models took some convincing at times. Ihat they were wearing outfits well suited to them. but as we saw how splendid 
they looked at the show. we know thai someone made great choices. Thanks to the members who acted as models and 
added their beauty to the Fashion Show. Sharon Cudiff, Marilee deGoede, Edith Dell' Apa, Joan Lee 
Mikulas, Rhoda Nozik, Cathy Park, Patsy Ramsey, Maria Rogers, Nancy Sievers, Joyce 
Thurmer and Diane Weller. The children and grandchildren of some of our members were charming in the clothin g 
from Pour Moi. The seven men and six women models were dressed in very am-active and "wearable" clothing from 
Solo, Episode, Barbed Wire CowbO)', Kinsley & Co., .J. Pitner Weekends and Fine Lines. 

The Scholarship Committee. Debbi Taylor, Stephanie Greenberg, Marilee deGoede, Andrea Layton 
and I. chose two women to receive scholarships and to be presented at the Luncheon on April 16th. The recipients are 
Laura Kessler and Li-Yun Ownes . They arc extremely worthy women and the commi ttee was pleased to be able 
to award these scholarships. The commit tee has also identified two additional women who could receive scholarships 
after the income from the event has been calculated. There was a very strong group of applicants this year. You will 
receive information about all of the scholarship recipients in the September Messages. 

Thank you one and all for making my year most exhilarating. My interactions with so many people was quite 
rewarding. I hope that all of you have a happy and healthy summer. 

Very Sincerely. 

Caryl Kassoy 
UWC President 1995-96 
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ANNUAL HONORS TEA 

Thursday, May 2, 1996 
3:00-5:00 p.m. 

University of Colorado President's House 
3600 Caddo Parkway 

RSVP REQUIRED BY 11:00 a.m., April 27, 1996 
CALL Brenda Geers 939-8636 

Please join us on Thursday. May 2. 1996 to honor the recipients of the 1996 Margaret Willard Award. The 
nominntions this year were outstanding and the committee had a difficult time choosing the women 10 be 
honored. However. a decision was made and the recipients arc: 

.Jo Copeland 
Supervisor at the Family Housing Children's Center 

Barbara Doscher 
Professor Emerita, Department of Voice, College of Music 

Donna Goldstein 
Professor of Cultural Amhropology 

The fourth honoree will be a posthumous award to University Women's Club member and former President 
(19n- 74). the late Esther DeOnis. 

Installation of Officers for the I 996-97 season of the UWC will also take place. Please show a strong voice of 
support to your club leaders by attending and celebrate the "Passing of the Gavel". 

EMAJLBONUS 

This note from Toni Smokier on 16 April. 1996 (hy email. of course): 

It is with a great sense of accomplishment that I can at last inform the membership-at-large that. as of this date, 
any member of the University Women's Club who wishes to have a free email account at the University of 
Colorado/Boulder, may exercise that option. No more using your husband's email. You can have your very 
own account.· Since we ,u-e required to do this as part of our organization, we must submit our names and social 
security numbers as a group. Please contact Toni Smokier, either by telephone (440-4877) or email 
(smokler@spot.Colorado.EDU) with the appropriate information. I will submit names once a month on 
a first-come. first-served basis. 

COMMUNICATION IS HOW YOU MADE IT HAPPEN. (from Terri Sandoval-Aragon, Telephone Tree 
Chairperson) 

Thanks to the Telephone-Tree Committee for all their dedicated help to the University Women's Club. The 
services performed by this committee arc most important. not only for the benefit of the UWC Board, but for 
the members as well. It is a way of staying in touch with women who have been members of UWC for many 
years ancl arc not able to attend our functions. It is a way of extending good wishes, and at the same time, to 
remind and/or update the membership with currelll news. It has been a pleasure working with such professional 
women. Thank you, Sylvia Campbell, Maurine Eaton, Brenda Geers, Mame Irwin, and Pat 
Orton for all your help in making phone calls. A special thank you to Caryl Kassoy for the opportunity to 
work with you and your Board. 



THANK YOU. INTEREST GROUP COORDINATORS (from Boyce Sher, Interest Group Chairperson) 

University Women's Club had 19 active and lively interest groups this year. Many thanks to the following 
chairpersons who coordinated their group's activities: Libby Kohnen, Diana Beer and Linda Toomre, 
Nancy McGrath, Betty Gardner, Syh•ia Campbell, Marcia Elwood, June Forstrom and 
Esther Matheson, Carol Kent and Donna Meckley, .Joan Lee Mikulas, Martha Jones, Pat 
Roll, Claudine Garby, .Janet Nuzum, Maria Rogers and Nurit Wolf, Robin Warner, Virginia 
Ross, Pat Baird, and Gertie Phelps. 

INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS: 

MONDAY, MAY 13 Music Group Our final Music Club meeting of the season will be our Pot Luck finale on 
May 13 at 6:30 p.m .. Everyone please bring a dish to be served with wine. We arc lucky enough to be able to use the 
top floor of Frasier Meadows where there is a nice piano. Husbands are invited to come and cal. but also to perform if 
they wish. Please call Maria Rogers 447-2840 or Nurit Wolf 443-7958 if you have not already told them what you 
arc bringing. 

TUESDAY, MAY 14 Gan.lcn Club will meet at 10:30 a.m. at the Ranger Collage. Chautauyua. We will walk 
with Ann Armstrong, so wear your comfortable shoes. Bring-a-Sandwich lunch will follow at the home of Libby 
Kohnen, 75 I I 0th Street. 449-5029. Call Ann Hern. 444-6442 to RSVP only if you rn·c coming. 

TUESDAY, MAY 21 Afternoon Book Discussion Group Meets at 2:00 p.m. at the home of Barbara Walker, 2805 
16th Strecl. The book to be discussed will be Snow Falling 011 Cedar by David Guterson. IMPORTANT. We will 
also be deciding on the books we shall be reading next year. For more information. call Libby Kohnen 449-5029 

Walking Group will meet through the summer. If you have not attended for more than two weeks, check with another 
walker for information ahout location and meeting place as it changes from time to time. 
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